DRAFT MINUTE
Kincorth and Leggart Community Council
11th March 2019
Our Lady of Aberdeen RC Church

1.  Welcome:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Alan Chalmers (Chair) welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Attendance:

Alan Chalmers (Chair) Trevor Donaldson, Cllr Stephen Flynn, Cllr Alex Nicoll, David Brown (Sport Aberdeen), Evelyn Mair (Sport Aberdeen), Hazel Massie. Cattlin Smith (RGU) and Emily Watson (RGU).

Apologies: Catherine Cowie, William Cowie, Daniel Cowie, Joyce Leslie and Fr George Hutcheon.

3. Sport Aberdeen

David Brown and Evyln Mair gave a short presentation regarding the new facilities that were available at Lochside Academy.  The provided details of the opening times, fees and charges to different groups and details of the various facilities that could be used by the community.  Extended opening would be available during school holidays.

A short discussion followed with questions and answers provided.  

Members of the Community Council were cordially invited to attend the facilities for a visit or indeed a taster session for any of the activities on offer.

David provided contact details for anyone with queries;

Telephone 01224 039038
Email lochsidesports@sportaberdeen.co.uk
Online www.sportaberdeen.co.uk


4. Trevor raised a number of concerns regarding matters affecting local residents in and around the area.  Alex advised he was aware of these matters and had raised them with officers.  He undertook to revert directly to Trevor once officers had replied.

5. Police Report

No officers were in attendance.


6. Planning

There was no report as Fr George submitted apologies

7. Councillor Reports

Stephen gave an overview of the Budget process that had been completed last week.  A question and answer session followed across a range of issues that had been reported in the media.
A question arose regarding how residents may be able to pay for the provision of brown bin services for garden waste in future.  An enquiry will be raised with officers to address this question.  The reply will be rported back to the CC in due course.

8. Alan closed the meeting and thanked everyone who had attended.  The next meeting is scheduled for 6.30pm on 8th April 2019.






